

GRADE 10-11/ Unit 3. MUSIC

Part I. PHONETICS

Exercise 1. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|
| 1. A. banned | B. cleared | C. kissed | D. raised |
| 2. A. recognized | B. stringed | C. conquered | D. watched |
| 3. A. liked | B. backed | C. encouraged | D. reversed |
| 4. A. enjoyed | B. finished | C. suffered | D. agreed |
| 5. A. performed | B. released | C. received | D. adored |
| 6. A. artists | B. singers | C. listeners | D. drums |
| 7. A. poets | B. flutes | C. organs | D. instruments |
| 8. A. melodies | B. festivals | C. guitars | D. contests |
| 9. A. clips | B. recordings | C. views | D. manners |
| 10. A. writers | B. laughs | C. loves | D. awards |

Part II. VOCABULARY

Exercise 2. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

11. We're best friends as we have a ____ interest in music.
A. passion B. passionately C. passionless D. passionate
12. My teacher assigned us a writing task about ____ of our favorite singers.
A. biology B. biography C. biodiversity D. biochemist
13. We find out that beat box has ____ very popular recently.
A. came B. turned C. become D. became
14. Lina, the ____ album of the new music band in our city, will be uploaded on the website next week. I'm looking forward to listening to it.
A. debut B. only C. best-selling D. individual
15. The ____ cheered loudly when the singers came out on the stage.
A. audience B. spectator C. viewer D. watcher
16. Our performance was ____ to be the best one in this competition last night.
A. cheered B. appeared C. judged D. seen
17. The local celebrities joined hands to ____ a fund-raising campaign for charity.
A. solve B. conserve C. come up D. launch
18. He practically ____ a comic style called stand-up comedy in which a comedian performs in front of a live audience.
A. realized B. invented C. distributed D. thought
19. No longer did Pokémon Go become the widespread ____ in Viet Nam.
A. effect B. phenomenon C. invention D. news
20. That the young talented pianist won the Pulitzer Prizes has attracted ____ attention.
A. worldwide B. scientific C. undue D. careful
21. I like the cover ____ of these songs more than the originals.
A. songs B. lyrics C. rhythm D. versions
22. Vietnamese ____ music is extremely diverse, including *Quan Ho*, *Dan Ca*, *Ca Tru*, *Chau Van* and others.
A. country B. folk C. traditional D. gospel

23. After many weeks, his solo album ____ a profound influence on the youth all over the country.
A. remains B. maintains C. becomes D. persuades
24. They had a global ____ hit with their album concept about “The dark side of the Moon”.
A. top B. song C. smash D. popular
25. I passionately love the show “Familiar Faces” and this is the 4th ____ I’ve seen.
A. show B. chapter C. season D. episode
26. The “Marching song” was adopted as the national ____ of Viet Nam in 1945.
A. anthem B. song C. flag D. identity
27. Chopin was considered to be one of the greatest Romantic piano ____ of the 19th century.
A. singers B. writers C. composers D. poets
28. This concert marks nine years since the death of Trinh Cong Son, a prominent ____ of modern Vietnamese music.
A. comedian B. actor C. contributor D. figure
29. Our band needs to ____ our nerves to perform in this music competition.
A. control B. conquer C. calm D. lose
30. The best singer ____ went to Alan Walker for “Faded”.
A. rank B. prize C. reward D. award

Exercise 3. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

31. Becoming a super star performing on stage was my burning desire when I was a teenager.
A. well-known painter B. famous singer C. good writer D. famous composer
32. We were surprised to know that over 150000 fans packed into the stadium to support Vietnamese football team.
A. people B. admirers C. visitors D. watchers
33. But for your support, our band couldn’t have won the Grand Music competition.
A. show B. quiz C. contest D. tour
34. If you want to become a well-known singer, you need to have a unique selling point, a way to differentiate yourself from the crowd.
A. genius B. infamous C. renowned D. new
35. He’s planning to release his new solo single album about New Year.
A. put out B. set free C. imprison D. come out
36. This game show has attracted many participants since it was aired in 2015.
A. breathed B. impacted C. introduced D. broadcasted
37. In the last quarter of this year, our entertainment company had a big success in signing a lot of contracts with celebrities.
A. bargains B. agreements C. arrangements D. profits
38. “Cindy”, which originated in North California, is a popular American folk song.
A. came from B. finished C. made D. recognized
39. Mozart was a child prodigy that he composed music at the age of four.
A. dunce B. brain C. genius D. intelligence
40. We’re seeking for the talented musician to join our entertainment company.
A. good B. famous C. great D. gifted

Exercise 4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

41. It's incredible that his new song leads the Billboard hot 100 chart only in 3 days.
A. beyond belief B. believable C. implausible D. unbelievable
42. She was given a prize for her achievement in classical and traditional music.
A. success B. feat C. failure D. accomplishment
43. To have chance to enter the final round, you have to eliminate lots of competitors.
A. retain B. remove C. restrict D. reject
44. It is undeniable that instrument innovations hit the right note in 2013 with the 3D-printed guitar, the AT-200 guitar, the seaboard grand and the wheel harp.
A. growth B. modernization C. revolution D. stagnation
45. Hector Berlioz was one of the most prominent composers of the Romantic period.
A. classical B. unknown C. prolific D. modern
46. After a very short time, this kind of music becomes wildly popular among the youth.
A. appealing B. attractive C. unknown D. common
47. Luu Huu Phuoc is extremely well-known for his patriotic wartime songs.
A. fight time B. peacetime C. battle time D. tranquil time
48. The new star always appears with a lovely affected smile on her lips, but no one realizes it.
A. natural B. artificial C. dishonest D. charming
49. We absolutely adore his music because of sweet melodies and meaningful lyrics.
A. favour B. hate C. love D. prefer
50. She finds herself more confident after standing on stage many times.
A. independent B. assured C. brave D. fearful

Part III. GRAMMAR: Put the verbs make/take/do in the correct tense/voice.

1. When I was small, I _____ to the park by my Dad every weekend.
2. Sedentary lifestyle _____ harm to my health.
3. It's the most difficult contest I _____ part in.
4. Who often _____ a lot of noise while I am sleeping?
5. He promises more effort _____ by him to deal with this situation.
6. He never _____ friends with strangers.
7. Neither Lan nor Phuong _____ housework yesterday.
8. He wishes he _____ (not/usually) risks in his business.
9. The flowers _____ care of when it started raining.
10. He wondered why he _____ the experiment so carelessly the previous day.

PART IV: Read the article, and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each question.

The Underage Festival

Are you a music-lover between the ages of fourteen and eighteen? Would you like to go to a festival with friends of the same age as you? Then this music festival is for you! For most music festivals, you have to be eighteen before you can go without an adult, but the Underage Festival is different. You must be between fourteen and eighteen.

The Underage Festival is a day of music and fun for teenagers. It takes place in Victoria Park, London, in August. It's a one-day festival - it starts at 11.30 a.m. and the music goes on until 8 p.m.

Sam Kilcoyne is the main organizer of the festival. He started the Underage Festival in 2007 when he was only fifteen years old. It's a small festival with 10,000 people but the best thing about it is that there are no adults! Parents can wait for their children outside the gate, but **they** can't come into the festival.

But parents don't need to worry! The organization is great and it's a safe and peaceful festival. You can't bring food or drink into the festival, but there are lots of restaurant tents with a variety of food and drink - from pizzas to burgers and Chinese to Mexican. We recommend the pizza tent. On the festival website, there's a page for parents with all the information they need.

There's a big variety of music, everything from indie to hip hop, electronic to heavy metal. There's even a silent disco where everyone wears headphones. There are six stages. The main stage is outside and the other five are in **huge** tents. Sometimes, it feels a little crowded in the tents, but the big names usually play on the main stage. Sometimes it's difficult to choose which band to watch because they only play for thirty minutes. But in general, the music is fantastic and the teenagers are happy.

Note: *indie* (n) = pop or rock music produced by small, independent record companies

1. What is the author of the article trying to do?
A. give practical information about travel and cost B. recommend the festival
C. review the music D. describe his/her experiences
2. Why is the Underage Festival different from other festivals?
A. It's for music-lovers. B. It's for teenagers and adults.
C. It's just for teenagers. D. It's just for adults.
3. Where can parents find information about the festival?
A. outside the gate B. from Sam Kilcoyne, the organizer
C. from their teenage children D. on the festival website
4. Which of the following can't you have at the Underage Festival?
A. a Chinese meal B. a pizza C. a burger and chips D. your own food
5. Why is it difficult to choose which band to watch?
A. There are six stages. B. The bands only play for a short time.
C. There's a big variety of music. D. The music is fantastic.
6. The word "they" refer to _____.
A. teenagers B. adults C. children D. people
7. The word "huge" is closest in meaning to _____.
A. tiny B. enormous C. special D. various

VI. Provide the correct form of words.

1. My son isabout playing the drum. (**passion**)
2. We are proud of our.....anthem. (**nation**)
3. I have never won any.....before. (**compete**)
4. That the young talented pianist won the Pulitzer Prizes has attracted worldwide.....(**attend**)
5. Chopin was considered to be one of the greatest Romantic pianoof the 19th century. (**compose**)
6. Son Tung MTP's.....are waiting for him outside the stadium. (**admire**)
7. We're seeking for musicians to join our entertainment company. (**talent**)
8. She was given a prize for herin classical and traditional music. (**achieve**)
9. Some renowned singers are very.....and close to their fans. (**society**)
10. Her singing career ended.....(**success**). She had a lot of smash-hits.